

INYOSAR Minutes, February 7, 2013

Victor presiding in lieu of Julia, who is at OEC, along with Paul R.

52 people attended SAR dinner.

Looking for a new treasurer. Deanna stepping down; Brian Spitek is temp treasurer; board is discussing hiring professional to take care of those duties. Brian says he'll help train new treasurer; the duties are fairly basic; he too recommends getting a professional to take care of year-end reporting, at a minimum.

New people:

Lucas . . . works for Symons

Rosa . . . taking EMT course

Liberty Mtn pro order—Willy wants to put one in this month. Bob sez anyone can go to Liberty website with information he has, enter address and cc# and order (contact Bob for username and password). Paul R to buy 6 radios for the recert. Contact Paul R or Jonathan in the next day or so if you want to order something now: free shipping on orders over \$500. If you make an order with your own card, be sure to remove card # after ordering, as the information could be retained and used again.

South County: get more involvement and cohesion . . . perhaps alternate training; Dean willing to do trainings on his own time, ad hoc. Also find some way to coordinate with S. county to Skype or otherwise work out video sharing of meetings.

Jackets: Victor tried last year to spend \$4k on new jackets, ran into problems, then the recert was cancelled, so abandoned plan. This year's recert doesn't seem to need new jackets: there are plenty for everyone involved. Julia has suggested summer attire—some sort of orange capilene long-sleeve mid-layer shirt for cooler weather wear instead. Gary says maybe fleece would be the most commonly used outside shell. Victor asks for volunteers to investigate types and pricing. Darla will look on Patagonia website for orange things. Andres will check out Icebreaker.

March meeting—we'll start making some committees, e.g. fundraising and grants; gear & facilities; public outreach, etc.

Recert: raise & lower training Saturday the 16th.

Victor reads off proposed groups; Spitek writes it on the board. Darla mentions there's no Safety Officer on the list; Victor seems to recall each Team Leader being responsible, reporting to Bob, mutual checks between teams. Bob proposes team leaders meet on the 14th.

Fern Creek Motel for recert lodging, in a large cabin, probably with some sort of kitchen. Pizza supplied Friday night, breakfast stuff Saturday morning.

Volunteers needed for the various things mentioned above.

